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We have so many opportunities to use our gifts to bring about the Kingdom of God on Earth. For example, people at St. Paul's use their gift of literacy to read the lessons on Sunday, to complete paper work for our feeding ministries, to fill in forms for Lighthouse recommendations, to read and inform others of more ways in which to carry out God's plan. People at St. Paul's use their gift of voice to sing praises to God, to pray, to lead others in prayer, to bond in fellowship with God's People. Those with gifts in cooking provide food around which we gather and bond in community, whether at a Sunday coffee hour or at the city-wide Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper held at St. Paul's. People with a gift of healing presence visit the homebound; those with a spiritual presence lead worship as acolytes, worship leaders, and Lay Eucharistic Ministers.

We are often blessed to be able to see our gifts at work in our job or volunteer situation, if we only think about the service we provide, the product we make or raise,

the personal contact we offer--perhaps to children? patients? animals?

In September we began our Stewardship thoughts with our gift to God of TIME.

In October, we can think and pray about how to give, using our TALENTS.

We have hands with which to give help and provide care. We have voices to raise to God in song, in praise, in prayer, in community. We have hearts we lift in offering to God. God will take our gifts and use them for good among God's People.

Stewardship begins with this exchange of gifts between you and God.

Take the gifts God has provided for you: health, literacy, an adequate income;

your voice, your ability to be present, your compassion, your loving heart;

gather all your gifts...and offer them back to God.

God will take our gifts of TIME and TALENTS and put them to use,

establishing the Kingdom of God on Earth.

See you in Church!

Mother Kay+
ST. PAUL’S
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Peculiar Gifts

 The Second 'T' of the Church: Talent
"Now there are varieties of gifts, but the same spirit; and there are varieties of services, but the same Lord; and there are varieties of activities, but it is the same God who activates all of them in everyone."    1Corintians, 12:4-6

What is God activating in you?

There is a hymn (#544) in which we sing of the 'peculiar honors we bring' to lay before the King. This always makes me smile; when I encounter these words, I'm using one of my most peculiar gifts, I think: my singing voice.

Actually, 'peculiar' here means 'individual'...something that is 'peculiar' to me or to you. And we may wonder...what special gifts might I lay before the King?

As the end of the church year approaches, this is a good time to pause and reassess what gifts we may be able to offer God. And perhaps what gifts we have been granted that we do not use to the benefit of humanity, to the Glory of God.

There is a fun way we can share with the hungry of the world, relying on the gifts we have received of literacy, a computer and education on a variety of  topics.

The website www.freerice.com provides an opportunity to feed the hungry around the world, using only a computer and our brains.  Here's how to play: log in, choose a category (art/basic math/ Spanish/English vocabulary/ geography/etc.), and begin to answer multiple-choice questions. Each time you get the answer right, you put 10 grains of rice into the bowl; if you miss, you see the answer and then that question is put back into the mix. Choose a category that interest you, and you can contribute tens of thousands of grains of rice in a relatively short time. There is no financial cost to you.

Have you been gifted with an education, a computer and a bit of time?

Feed the world!

(continued on back page)

OCTOBER 2018
DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

10/07
10 AM
Ronda
A.Adams
C.Bloomfield®
C.Garwood
Pentecost 20
Holy Eucharist
Allison

J.Bloomfield©
M.Bradfield
Proper 22



D.Link®
COFFEE HOSTS:  John & Deanna Turner
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Deanna Turner

     Don & Carolyn Garwood
Sunday School:  Kim Fry

     Bobbi Patterson

_____________________________________________________________________________________
10/14
10 AM
Jacob
B.Long
D.Long®
B.Long
Pentecost 21
Holy Eucharist
Stan

G.Griffiths© 
G.Ruthstrom
Proper 23
     


Jeff Hixon®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Brenda Easterberg
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Deanna Turner

 Anica Tholstrup
Sunday School:  Carly Bloomfield & Blair Bloomfield

___________________________________________________________________________________

10/21
10 AM
Lanie
G.Ruthstrom
J.Brown®
J.Randle
Pentecost 22
Holy Eucharist
Candace

C.Brown©
R.Lloyd
Proper 24



G.Beck®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Gary & Sally Griffiths
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Deanna Turner

Stuart Griffiths
Sunday School:   Stuart Griffiths & Brenda Easterberg
______________________________________________________________________________________
10/28
10 AM
Ronda
D.Turner
C.Garwood®
K.Fry
Pentecost 23
Holy Eucharist
Jacob

D.Griggs©
S.Fry
Proper 25



S.Medina®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Donna Griggs

STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Deanna Turner

                   Jamie Bloomfield

Sunday School:  Donna Long

                   Jeff Hixon

God of all, your love is unfailing, and we humbly approach you with our deepest gratitude.  Help us worship you with sincerity and integrity.
EVENTS FOR OCTOBER:
Wednesday, October 3rd:  Choir Practice; 4:30 PM. 
Sunday, October 7th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Blessing of Animals in the Garden of Meditation; 2 PM.

Sunday, October 14th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.  The Rev. Susan Sawyer, Guest celebrant. 
Wednesday, October 17th:  Mobile Food Pantry at Shopko parking lot at Noon.
Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.

Friday & Saturday, October 19th-20th:  Diocesan Convention at Grace Cathedral.
Sunday, October 21st:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Wednesday, October 24th:  Senior Commodities distribution, 1-3 PM.
Deadline for November Newsletter.  

Thursday, October 25th:  ECW ladies meet at Java Junkies for lunch at 11:30 AM.

Friday, October 26th:  Dining Out Group at The Cove, Milford; 5:30 PM.
Sunday, October 28th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Wednesday, October 31st:  Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.
________________________________________________________________________
Mother Kay will be taking some vacation time to visit her kids in Colorado and will be not be here on October 14th, but Mother Susan has agreed to celebrate on that date.  

She will also be in Indiana from October 31- November 5 at Credo (which is part of her continuing education). 
BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP

Our book discussion group chose the following book to read for the next book meeting: The Sun Does Shine; How I Found Life and Freedom on Death Row, by Anthony Ray Hinton on November 4th with breakfast at 8 AM.  This will be the end of Daylight Savings time; so remember to change your clocks back one hour.

St. Paul's Vestry met Sunday, September 16.  We were all present and Donna Long was a guest.  She gave a report on Kids Cafe for the summer. 

We had to transfer some money in August to meet payroll.  We are still a little behind in pledges for the year, but hope that now with fall here and parishioners done with vacations, that will rectify itself.  Our audit which is due the end of August has been completed and papers sent to the Diocese. 

The Stewardship Drive for 2019 will soon get under way.  Mother Kay will include this theme in November sermons highlighting events in OUR history here at St. Paul's, reminding us of all that has been done in the past and that it is now OUR turn to continue.

We are excited to sponsor a THANK YOU lunch for all our volunteers that have helped at Mobile Food Pantry, Back Snacks and Commodities during the past year.  It will be held on December 19 in the Parish Hall with Soup and Dessert.  Jim Brown has volunteered to make a BIG pot of vegetable beef soup.  As time grows closer, we will ask for parishioners to make desserts. 

I am pleased to announce that I have a meeting with the Standing Committee of the Diocese on October 18 as a next step toward my ordination to the Diaconate.  Application for Candidacy and the required Letter from the Vestry have been forwarded to the Diocese. 

Last two items!  Siding on the tower that blew off in a windstorm in May has been replaced by McGee Roofing and it looks great!  New locks have been installed on the South and North red doors.  If you have a key to the church, your key will work.  Thanks to Don Garwood for replacing these last week with “smart locks” so no one has to get new keys. 
Carolyn Sr. Warden

P.S.  We have two very lonely Church School Teachers who wait each week for our youngest members to come to church!  Kim & Ronda and their volunteers who take turns on Sunday would really like to hear the basement explode with children's happy noises!  

CURRY COLUMN by Jim Beck

Our presiding bishop, Michael Curry, continues to be a bishop in a hurry. He is leading the Episcopal Church of America in a movement he likes to call the Episcopal branch of the Jesus Movement. “We’re following Jesus into loving, liberating and life-giving relationship with God, with each other and with the earth.” You can see him explaining this movement in a short video (while walking on the streets of New York) at episcopalchurch.org. It is worth watching.
continued on next page
Many of you remember Mother Kay telling us about the tradition of sending relief funds to the Episcopal Diocese of Jerusalem, a practice we at St. Paul’s are trying to maintain. Recent news out of Washington, DC indicates that the administration is proposing a $25 million cut to funds given by the US to help support the East Jerusalem Hospital Network. This network includes a hospital founded by the Episcopal Diocese of Jerusalem in 1965, Princess Basma Rehabilitation Centre, to help the disabled children of the city. Please pray that the ministries of these important hospitals can continue to meet the needs of the poor in Jerusalem. Christians have been sending funds to help the poor of Jerusalem for centuries (1 Cor. 16:3).

Years ago when I was still teaching at Denver Seminary, we had an African student attending the school along with his wife Chantal. Now he, Laurent Mbanda, has become the Anglican Archbishop of Rwanda overseeing the 11 dioceses in that country. Together they are bringing energetic leadership to the church in this important part of the world. It is truly a small world.

BKSM September 2018

Introduction to Scripture.  The Right Reverend Bishop Milliken

My first year studying at Bishop Kemper School of Ministry has begun.  Here is a little bit about our second meeting 

We celebrated the opening of the academic year in the Cathedral.  It seemed that there were more Priests than students that gathered for the opening celebration.  This celebration is a formal kick off to the year ahead of us.  We all had lunch together after the opening Eucharist.

In Introduction to Scripture, we had an overview on the Bible and how it was put together from the 75 original books.  We discussed the books of the Apocrypha and how they are accepted or not depending on denomination.  In the New testament we spent considerable time on the Gospels and then the writings of Paul.  Lastly, we discussed books that did not make the cut into the Bible even though they were commonly used in the time of Jesus.  This was a very informative class that left me excited for the classes and studies to come.

Carolyn and I will be submitting a monthly blurb about what we did the previous month.  Sometimes an overview will be just right and at other times we will give a detailed bit of information.  We both invite you all to talk to us about our time at BKSM. Without you, all this would not be possible.

The October class for me is Old Testament I 
Stuart
